Pownal Economic Development Taskforce Meeting of September 20, 2006
Some of the topics discussed are listed below. The evening was filled with up-beat ideas and suggestions.
A partial list of the Top Ten items people consider desirable for Pownal was discussed. All were excellent suggestions. I need more people to send me their items to be able to develop a more meaningful consensus.

The status of Progress Partners development at the former Green Mountain Race Track was discussed. Everyone at this meeting wants to see some positive signs of progress being made on this development. The false rumor that this parcel was being foreclosed on was put to bed. It may be that the Track Parcel was mixed with the upcoming foreclosure and sale of Green Mountain Mobile Home Park on October 13, 2006.
Nelson Brownell and Peter Odierna will meet with Mack Molding before our next meeting.

To make future grant requests easier to obtain it was suggested that we encourage the Planning Commission to  complete their work on Village Designation areas. It was pointed out that for Economic Development purposes it is mandatory that Pownal create areas that have “Growth Center Designation”. It was voted unanimously that I draft a letter to the Planning Commission to request that they designate three areas for Growth Centers. This designation is necessary for developers to obtain favorable tax treatment by Vermont. To achieve these goals a “Road Map” of what is available needs to be generated. It was voted also that I write a letter to the Pownal Selectboard to support the Planning Commission in obtaining a grant for a comprehensive study and a Master Plan that includes a Town Plan update.
A Pownal Corporate Park of 5 to 6 acres needs to be designated. It was suggested that an overlay allowing such usage be added to the Town Plan in at least two locations, such as old, and/or existing gravel beds. 

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 6, 2006

Clint

